














REVEGETATION PLANNING:

A plan was developed to ensure rapid, directed revegetation of areas
disturbed by dredging. The plan was designed to attain the following objec-
tives at this site:

® to hasten revegetation of pond basin and margin;

® to influence species present:

(a) to achieve a mix of aesthetic appeal in
terms of form and colour;
(b) to provide fish and wildlife food and cover;

@ to introduce "desirable" species so that weeds would
not become dominant;

® to introduce aquatic species which would compete with algae;

@ to stabilize pond margin soils.

Elemgnts of the revegetation plan included attention to:

® concerns and opinions of local residents;

@ involvement of a landscape architect to integrate the pond
revegetation efforts with that of upland portions of the
park;

e use of local wild plant stock;

® planting in locations where environmental requirements
of the species would be met;

e timing of revegetation -- late autumn when soils were moist,
temperatures cool, propagules were available and certain
plant structures were dormant;

® placing straw mulch on dredge spoil once it had dried and

was shaped;

e testing soil conditions prior to seeding upland areas.
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paths are broken to the pond margin by children attempting to catch frogs
and turtles. Willow saplings developed from wands, Burreed, Bidens and
Xanthium have been observed to suffer damage from trampling. Trampling has
not caused the elimination of any of the introduced species but may have
been responsible for loss of certain individuals.

Muskrats, Mallards, Fish: Muskrat food piles which we examined con-

tained Rush, Burreed, Spikerush and Cattail. Muskrat tunnels have been cut
into the west bank of the pond, this was not noticed prior to pond dredging.
It may be that an improvement in food availability since rehabilitation has
increased muskrat population size.

In July 1984, three broods of Mallards were present on the pond. The
young were observed feeding on pond margin vegetation. Mallards' diets are
known to include a major vegetation component (Bellrose 1976). Ducks feeding
in shallow wa£er create turbidity which may have negative’effects on plant
growth.

During the past three years fish have become a prominent element of
the pond ecosystem. Brown Bullheads grow large enough that they provide
recreation for young anglers. Schools of Bullheads feeding in shallow areas
create turbidity, just as ducks do. Since Bullheads are omnivorous (Scott
and Crossman 1973) they may consume roots and seeds of aquatic plants.

Creating food and cover for fish and wildlife was one of our objectives,
but we had not anticipated animals as a negative influence on the plants
which we introduced. Others have concluded that waterfowl usually do not
harm established stands although seedlings and newly invading shoots may
be destroyed (Kadlec and Wentz 1974)., We observed the loss of hundreds of
Giant Burreed and Broad-leaved Arrowhead seedlings in the south end of the
pond between 1980 and 1982. Krummes (1940) found that mﬂskrats may "clean-

out" established stands of favoured food plants.
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